

VOLUME 4 NO. 4

Published at 73 Adelaide Street W., Toronto, Ont. Roy M. Pennell, Editor. Authorized as second class mail. Post Office Department of Ottawa.

APRIL 1053

OFFICIAL PROGRAMME

CANADIAN PHILA ELIC SOCIETY - SILVER JUBILEE CONVENTION

THURSDAY, APRIL 16th, 1953 -2.00 p.m. Registration 2.00 p.m. Exhibition opens

Bourse opens

(6.30 p.m. Preview T.S.C.C. Auction (7.00 p.m. -Toronto Stamp Collectors Club Auction - Royal York

Hotel, Toronto
OFFICIAL OPENING EXHIBITION 8.00 p.m.

8.00 p.m. Canadian Stamp Dealers Assn. meeting

10.00 p.m. Exhibition & Bourse Closes.

Exhibition & Bourse open APRIL 17th, 1953 - 10.00 a.m. FRIDAY.

10.00 a.m. Registration 7.30 p.m. Ladies' Party

Ladies attend "Ford Theatre"

broadcast. 8.00 p.m.

ANNUAL MEETING of the Canadian Philatelic Society.

Exhibition & Bourse closes 10.00 p.m.

10.15 p.m. Buffet Luncheon

SATURDAY, APRIL 18th, 1953 - 10.00 a.m. Registration

10.00 a.m. Exhibition & Bourse open 10.30 a.m. C.P.S. Director's Meeting

1.00 p.m. Preview - C.P.S. Auction

2.30 p.m. AUCTION - (Hall B)

Exhibition and Bourse close. 5.00 p.m.

5.15 p.m. Reception (Ballroom)

6.30 p.m. BANQUET AND PROGRAM OF ENTERTAL NMENT

Note: Banquet Tickets - Souvenirs - and Information at Registration Desk

AN IMPORTANT CORRECTION

Last month's "News-Letter" was only a few hours old when we discovered that we had 'pulled one'. Not only had we 'pulled one' but obviously a lot of people in and around Toronto knew it, and told us so.

We had inserted the wrong date for the North Toronto Stamp Club Exhibition. Now really, we don't know that the wrong date really mattered, because every philatelic-minded person in the Toronto Area knows about the North Toronto Exhibition - where when and how - that's why so many of you corrected us.

However, in case some misguided person believed us instead of the official club announcement ---

THE CORRECT DATE FOR THE NORTH TORONTO STAMP CLUB ANNUAL EXHIBITION

SATURDAY, MAY 10th
at York Masonic Temple,
5 Eglinton Ave. E., Toronto.

CLUB AND CHAPTER NEWS

EDMONTON STAMP CLUB mourn the loss of two members by death. C. Bernard Cox, past president (10 years) and Hon. Life Member, and Percy H. Evans, specialist in Canada passed away. Club has presented book describing Royal Collection to Calgary Public Library, joint effort of their club and Calgary SCC and Foothills Club.

WINDSOR 'Y' STAMP CLUB - 8th Annual Exhibition scheduled for May 14th, 15th & 16th.

CHATHAM-KENT PHILATELIC SOCIETY Members, both Senior and Junior, participated in the local Hobby Show with fine exhibits of stamps which caused much interest and opened the eyes of many people to the fine quality material in possession of District collectors.

Many of our Chapters are sending representatives to the C.P.S. Convention and we hope they'll make themselves acquainted with their fellow members

Postal officials will also be out in force, with acknowledgements having been received from the Postmaster -General, the Deputy Postmaster General, and Mr. Mills and Mr. Carpenter of the Philatelic Branch.

The next issue of the News Letter to be issued early in May will bring a lot of the highlights of the Convention to members who were unable because of distance or other reasons to be present.

SALES DEPARTMENT SETS NEW RECORDS

The Sales Department has had a very good year and the last 3 months have each set new sales figures over all previous records. A full report will be given sometime later following the Annual Meeting.

The month of March will realize over \$1200.00 in sales, and this is all due to the following:

- 1. An increased damand for books;
- 2. A better grade of stamps have been received at reasonable prices:
- Department users have learned that here they can always get fast service.

Greatest demand, and best sales, continue to be for good Canada, for British Empire, and for older foreign stamps in good condition.

It's been a record year - but we think the new year will see us go on to still higher levels. Better get in on it by participating two ways - put books of your stamps in circulation - get the stamps you need from those put in by others. Write to the Sales Manager for further information.

C. W. Woodhead, 123 Albertus, Toronto

JUBILEE FUND

Many thanks for further contributions to the Jubilee Fund.

The amount we previously acknow-ledged was:

New donations are: 10.00 A. L. Sharp J. R. Cooke 5.00 F. Jarrett 10.00 E. Benoit 2.00 4.74 J. A. Calder Toronto Stamp Coll. Club 25.00 10.00 G. C. Hoshall Cash realized from stamps 15.00 \$481.74 Total

We wish to thank the following members for stamps donated:
A. Kelson; A. S. Walker, J. K. MacRory, Rev. Anthony, and H. Buckland.

Their donations, both cash and stamps, will help to make a greater Convention than we have known in the past. Thanks again.

C. Woodhead

THE PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE

In a few days we shall be in the midst of our Silver Jubilee Convention.

During the past 25 years, much has happened in the philatelic history of our country. We have seen many new stemps come in --- the stemps of two kings, and very shortly we shall see the stamps of our new queen.

The Society has made steady progress through these years and we feel today that our Society is recognized as the National Philatelic Society of Canada. This past year our Society has made many advances, largely due to the splendid support and co-operation of our members and Chapter Clubs throughout the Dominion.

As your President, I take this opportunity of thanking you all for your help in building up the Society and I express the wish that the same help and support will continue to be given throughout the years to come.

Dans quelques jours, nous serons en plein Congrès du Jubilé d'argent.

Au cours des vingt-cinq dernières années, beaucoup d'événements ont eu lieu dans le monde philatélique. Nous avons vu les timbresposte de deux rois et dans quelques jours, nous verrons les premiers timbre-poste de notre gracieuse reine.

Le Société a fait d'excellents progrès au fil des années et nous croyons qu'aujourd'hui, on reconnaît qu'elle est la grande société philatélique nationale du Canada. Grace à la collaboration de tout le monde, membres et sections régionales, d'un boutà l'autre du pays, votre Société continue à faire de bons progrès.

En qualité de votre président, je tiens à vous remercier de votre aide précieuse et à exprimer le souhait que continuerez à nous l'accorder au cours des années à venir.

WIT Seeman President

NEW SCOTT ALBUM

Scott's three-volume International is intended to provide for a representative collection of the popular low-priced stamps of the world. Part I covers the 1840-1940 period, Part II from 1940 to mid-1949. Now Scott have started distribution of Part III

It covers the stamp-issuing period for all countries, from mid-1949 to the beginning of 1952. For stamps of United Nations it goes through 1952, and for United States, it extends to the Service Women 3¢ Stamp.

The new album has 748 pages, space for 5,800 stamps of the world. Some pages are blank, some only partially filled with spaces, to allow for expansion, and contains 1846 illustrations of stamps and overprints.

The first Scott "International" appeared in 1876 and had less than 500 spaces in it.

Member W. J. Clarke, 276 Waverley Rd. Toronto, is interested in hearing of other collectors specializing in air letter sheets of any part of the world.

ANOTHER "MUST" IN THE TORONTO AREA

EAST TORONTO STAMP CLUB holds its Annual Exhibition in Donlands United Church Memorial Hall - Donlands Ave. just north of Danforth, on Friday &

Saturday, April 24-25 - 2 to 10 p.m. Over 1300 pages will be displayed. Dealer's Bourse - Groups of children especially welcomed - and guides will be provided to show them around. No admission charge.

GUEEN ELIZABETH - MAY 1st ISSUE
Our own Maple Leaf and Portrait
design in 5 color combinations 1 for each stamp. Now Ready.
5 envelopes - 35¢ 10 - 55¢
20 - \$1.00 (assorted)

CORONATION ENVELOPES
3 kinds to choose from including our own 3 color envelope in gold, red and blue. 4 for 30¢; 20-1.15
Also Arteraft and Br.Phil.Soc.
Govers

MAE HANSELMAN BRANTFORD, ONT. Box 354

ABOUT YOUR ANNUAL DUES

Notices of Annual Dues for 1953-54 have just been sent to all members of the Society whose current membership cards bear the date of April, 1953.

Accompanying this notice is one of those convenient cheque forms with the amount and Society Name already filled in, which you need only sign and return in the self-addressed envelope you will find enclosed. Members told us last year, in sending in their fee, that this was one of the most convenient things C.P.S. had thought up in a long time — and what the members like, we're anxious to repeat.

So again we're making it as easy and convenient as possible for you to remit your annual dues, and we trust you will make use of it promptly.

May we make one suggestion which will save your Society money and inconventience. Last year, bank charges against the Society on cheques to which exchange had not been added amounted to the amazing total of \$60.00 - the equivalent of no less than 20 renewals - and this is lost revenue to your Society, and curtails the service it can give to you to that extent.

So this year, won't you give us an added boost by adding the few cents of exchange to your cheque. It will only cost you 15-25¢, but it and many others will cost the Society Treasury (your treasury) many dollars. You'll fix that, won't you?

MORE NEW MEMBERS

The growing interest in 'things philatelic', and particularly in the affairs of our Society, is evidenced by the tremendous influx of new members during the last few months. Usually as we near the end of a year, very few new membership applications are received. We are especially happy, therefore, to welcome so many to the ranks of the Canadian Philatelic Society, since the last list was published in February issue of the News Letter

Memb.			
No.	Name	Address	Town
5558	F. T. Corbould	152 David Street	Sudbury, Ontario
5559	E. S. Anasir	P.O. Box 504, Station B,	
5560	Dr. H. C. Hazell	119 Mornington St.	Stratford, Ontario.
5561	Donald Sim	P.O. Box 289	Markham, Ontario
5562	J.C.M. Fetterly, MD, CM	.550 Lafontaine St.	Wallaceburg, Ontario
5563	H. B. Smyth	240 Bay Street	Midland, Ontario
5564	William G. Ford	141 Dunn Avenue	Toronto, Ont.
5565	Mrs. Anita Desjardine	1179 Hope Ave.	Montreal, Que.
5566	A. E. Bishop	349 Highfield Rd.	Toronto 8, Ont.
5567	F. Schott	63 Murdoch Ave.	Noranda, P.Q.
5568	Paul Dolbee	P.O. Box 505.	Quebec City, P.Q.
5569	Miss L. Blanchard	Parkwood Hospital	London, Ontario
5570	F. Glen Ward, M.A.	277 Bronson Ave.	Ottawa, Ontario
5571	Max Rosenthal	354 Queen St. E.	Toronto, Ontario
5572	Rev. Brother Celsus	89 Spencer Ave.	Toronto, Ontario
5573	Mrs. Jos. LeBlanc	P.O. Box 88	Timmins, Ontario
5574	Gordon Dazeley	193 Forest Hill Rd.	Toronto 12, Ontario
5575	Mrs. Davita Wheeler	117 Clendenan Ave.	Toronto, Ontario
5576	Peter Mazulia	Sanatorium	Fort William, Ont.
5577	Rev. H. C. Secker	Box 25	Stirling, Ontario
5577 5578	A. Chryssolor	6369 Glanranald Ave.	Montreal 28, Que.
5579	Miss Isabelle Bruce	1232 Yonge Street	Toronto, Ont.
5580	Dr. Bruce F. Crocker	210 Poyntz Ave.	Willowdale, Ont.
5581	Harry E. Sadler	60 Marlboro St. E.	Leamington, Ont.
5582	Albert E. Kirby	19 John Ave, R.R. 1	York Mills, Ont.
5583	F/Sergeant Frank Ling	Box 100	Clinton, Ontario
5584	George Goudis	Box 244	Beaverton, Ontario
5585	Don L. Withers		Beaverton, Ontario
5586	F. C. Weber	Box 2h	Beaverton, Ontario
5587	F. Graham Stevens		Beaverton, Ontario
5588	Milton Rose		Beaverton, Ontario
5589	Gerald Robert	2009 Sherbrooke St. E.	Montreal, Quebec
5590	George Hicks		Listowel, Ontario.
5591	Leslie Allison		Roland, Manitoba
5592	W. J. Jones	8 William Hunt Ave.	Halifax, N. S.